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April dinner was a wonderful gathering at Hendel’s Restaurant. Although it rained, we

had the pleasure of having Betty and Norm Kalaskie in attendance and we welcomed them
warmly. We were also pleased to have in attendance Dave St. Clair, Kent Morgan, Lyn and Ralph
Blaszkiewick, Luther and Geneva Disher, Emil Wolfshoeffer, Michael Benefield, and yours truly, your
Commodore. Just after dinner and at our 1900 meeting at the St Ferdinand Shrine Old School House, we
were pleased to be joined by Dave Dickey, Russ Wick, and John Ziemer. Dave St. Clair and his wife are
recovering from strokes, and we are so pleased that Dave was able to attend. It was wonderful to see
Dave and he was so pleased to be with us. Dave explained to us that his wife is on the road to

positive recovery...really wonderful news. We wish speedy recoveries to Bob Keeler’s wife and

to George Kirby’s wife.

Please remember that Memorial Day is on the 29" of May this year and it is in Remembrance of our fallen

American war heroes.

NOTES

Attention:
Next Gathering: Wednesday, 7 June 2017

Tentative 2017 Meetings

Events

24 May 2017 — Edward Jones Dome

Wednesday, 7 June 2017

Wednesday, 5 July 2017

Wednesday, 2 August 2017

Wednesday, 6 September 2017

23-24 September 2017 REGATTA

Wednesday, 4 October 2017

Wednesday, 1 November 2017

Wednesday, 6 December 2017

Prior to our 5 PM monthly 1% Wednesday-of-the-month meeting-dinner, sailing is from 2-4 PM at our usual St

Ferdinand Pond, Florissant, MO — weather permitting. Dinner set for 5:00 PM at our new Hendel’s Restaurant , 599
St Denis, Florissant, MO 63033, followed by our 7:00 PM meeting at our new meeting place at the Old St. Ferdinand
Shrine, the Old School House, 1 St. Francois Street, Florissant, MO.

3rd Sunday every month (2-4 pm), March thru November: Sailing at St Ferdinand Pond -- weather permitting.

Gratefully,
Jane
Commodore
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Commodore’s 3 May 2017 Meeting Minutes
Call to Order:

Commodore Jane Rivers opened the meeting at 7:00 P.M at the Old St. Ferdinand Shrine, the Old School
House, in Florissant, MO. There were 14 members present. The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Russ Wick.

Reports, Administration, and Miscellaneous from Homeport

1.  Minutes Report: The April minutes were published in the April 2017 Broadside newsletter. Motion to approve
the April minutes as printed was made by Luther Disher, seconded by Emil Wolfshoeffer. Motion approved.

2. Treasurer’s Financial Report: George Kirby provided the Treasurer’s report over the telephone to the
Commodore. Motion to approve the Treasure’s report was made by Commodore Jane, seconded by Michael
Benefield. Motion approved.

3. Dues are $30 per year if you receive newsletter by email; $40 if you receive newsletter by mail. Dues are due in
May. Thank you to Dave St. Clair, Emil Wolfshoefer, Norm Kalaskie, and Russ Wick, for your well-appreciated
annual dues. Each paid $30 to Commodore Jane during the meeting.

4. SSMA: Check to see if your SSMA membership is due for renewal. Note new Membership Director: Heinz
Ricken, SSMA Clubs/Membership Director, 514 Cranford Avenue, Cranford, NJ 07016

5. Raffle: May meeting winners were Kent Morgan and Russ Wick.
6. Club Shirts: Commodore Jane has club shirts for $10.00 plus shipping.
Boat Club Items or Notices of Interest:

1. No one sailed today due to inclement weather.

2. Received a request from Cathy Kaveney, who is looking for a model for her three grandsons for Christmas, their
ages are 7, 10 and 16. Commodore Jane suggested Mark Twain or Schaefer Hobby since she lives between the
two Hobby Shops. Dave St. Clair will try to come up with a suggestion as well.

3. The Inland Marine Expo will be held from 22 — 24 May at the Edward Jones Dome. Club members will display
boats that pertain to the inland waterways on 24 May 2017 from 10AM to 2PM. Our contact now is Errin Howard
of River Works Discovery, who sent Commodore Jane a web link to register attendees. John Ziemer, Emil
Wolfshoefer and Bob Keeler are registered.

4. Regatta 2017: The Regatta will be hold 23-24 September 2017 at the Boat House in Forest Park. Regatta
Co-chair Kent Morgan is working on the flyer for our event. Thank you Kent.

Show and Tell:

A. Emil Wolfshoefer watched a cable program that spoke about steamships built during World War | and were scuttled in
Mallows Bay in in 1925 and are now a habitat for sea life (see article in this newsletter).

B. Russ Wick continues work on his scratch-built wood-and-metal warship model, the Lexington (7-1/2 feet).

Russ is giving the model an inside coat for waterproofing, and a second coat on the outside. He hopes to do a
trial run on the pond in St. Ferdinand Park in June.



Russ also displayed his wonderfully crafted brass canon-duo and scratch-built turret (photo). A
discussion revolved around facilitation of cannon and turret action methods for the model. A
feasible thought might be a self-engineered combined action system of servo, axle, and gear
components to satisfy both cannon and turret action requirements.

Russ also informed us that he will need about 100 pounds of ballast and there was a discussion
on what would be feasible alternative solutions ... #9 shot mixed into resin solution and
solidified ... or some other suitable substitute for ballast. Emil Wolfshoeffer offered the
alternative solution thought of utilizing powerful BMW windshield-washer motors to provide
manageable water transfer functions, e.g., into inboard ballast water tanks.

C. Commodore Jane showed the latest SSMA magazine and the members were pleased to see the great articles
regarding the Admirals Boat club and Shipcrafters modelling progress presented in the magazine.

The next meeting will be Wednesday 7 June 2017at the Old Saint Ferdinand Shrine in
Florissant.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 P.M.
Respectfully submitted,
Jane, Commodore
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Bill Kammermeyer, President Howie Smith, Sec’y
636 230-3921 314-837-5653

Meeting: 11 May 2017
Gather at 6:30 p.m. Meeting
begins at 7:00 p.m.

The Workshop of Bill
Kammermeyer

1533 Carman Rd
Ballwin, MO 63021
636-230-3921
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MODEL SEIP CRAFTERS

The highlight of our April 2017 meeting was Fred’s explanation and display of the molds and techniques he used
to make the very fine castings for the 20 firebox doors (Photos 1 & 2) and the two paddlewheel axle drive bellcrank arms
(Photo 3).

Tom brought his brass machinings for the two 42-pounder rifled cannon barrels (Photo 4) and we resolved the
proper configuration for the Naval version of the cascabels which will be added to the breech end as separate brass
machinings. These are the heaviest and most important of the 13 main cannons, and were carried at the port & starboard
outboard positions of the forward casement on the “USS St. Louis”.

Bob presented the 3™ of the 4 brass paddlewheel frame assemblies (Photo 5) that he and Dr. Mike have been
fabricating and provided an explanation of their techniques (Photos 6, 7, & 8).

Finally, since 8 of our 9 “Inonclad Project” participants were present, we lined up for a group picture (Photo 9) L
to R: Fred Hecker, Tom Jovick, Tom Stahl, Vince Murphy, Howie Smith, Bob Keeler, Dr. Mike Orgel, & Bill
Kammermeyer, Scott Safranski was absent]

“USS St. Louis” Project Status:

Work on the lower hull, including ceiling, bulkheads and longitudinal walls is nearly complete and will shortly become
difficult to access. The capstan (Photo 10), lower PTO gearing room (Photo 11) and forward coal bunkers (Photo 12) are
now permanently installed. All of the gundeck beams have been attached to their deck clamps with screws and are only
removable if absolutely necessary. Planking of the wheelhouse roof is nearly complete (Photo 13) and similar inside
ceiling will begin soon which will intentionally leave the port side open for a better view of the paddlewheel itself.

Bob is in the process of making a TurboCad drawing of the wrought iron light carriage for our 12-pdr Boat
Howitzer (Photo 14) which will be displayed on the starboard corner of the hurricane fore-deck, as it appears in a
contemporary photo of the “USS Cairo”. Bill has agreed to fabricate this carriage in brass which will carry Tom’s 12-pdr
barrel.

A successful dry-fit was made of Vince and Tim’s mockup for the auxiliary steam engine which was located in
the port side lower casement and powered the capstan by a PTO shaft and gearing. They will now proceed to complete
their model.

We are also preparing drawings and stock material for them to fabricate the Aft Hurricane Deck House which
intersects the roof of the wheelhouse that they previously constructed.

Research has begun for the ship’s small boats which will consist of three 26-foot cutters and one 28-foot launch.
Drawings for circa-1860 versions for the boats have been obtained and plank-on-frame construction is envisioned.

Research has also uncovered the possible incorporation of a manually operated auxiliary bilge pump which resides
in the USS Cairo Museum at Vicksburg, Mississippi, however its physical location on the ironclad is unknown.. A brass



scale model has been made of the bilge pump (Photo 15) to determine if there is a suitable location for its installation on
our ironclad model.

As you can see in the overall photos 16 and 17, we continue making significant progress on the structural wooden
hull assembly, however we still have plenty of unassigned interesting model subassemblies for anyone interested;
including: the sky lights, anchors, armor plating, “Hog Chain” system, masting, deck houses, shovels, wheel-barrows,
insulated steam piping. In addition, a considerable amount of research is still necessary to supplement the data we have
accumulated to date and complete this high fidelity model.

Please contact me or advise Scott Safranski (Our Shipcrafter Ironclad research coordinator) if you are interested
in this aspect of our ironclad project

I hope to see you there, Howie
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Emil Wolfshoefer spoke about this article at our last meeting. Thank you, Emil.

Mallows Bay

From Wikipedia, the free encyclopedia

A shipwreck at Mallows Bay, Febrary 2011

Mallows Bay is a small bay on the Maryland side of the Potomac River in Charles County, Maryland. The bay is the location of
what is regarded as the "largest shipwreck fleet in the Western Hemisphere"! and is described as a "ship graveyard."

Charles County operates Mallows Bay Park (1440 Wilson Landing Road in Nanjemoy, Maryland). This small park contains the
graves of more than 230 United States Shipping Board Merchant Fleet Corporation ships sunk in the river. Almost ninety were
poorly constructed steamships built during World War I; in 1925 they were burned and scuttled in the bay. Bethlehem Steel then
built a salvage basin during World War 11 to recover metal from the abandoned ships. The ships form a reef that hosts an array of
wildlife. A 0.8-mile trail loops around Mallows Bay Park and the salvage basin.?

In 2010, a boat ramp and pier for recreational use was constructed to provide access to the Potomac River at Mallows Bay. It is
popular to canoe or kayak among the ship ruins.

Mallows Bay has passed the nomination process to become a National Marine Sanctuary and will be entering the next phase of
designation involving a highly participatory and transparent public review process.

Ghost fleet
The "Ghost Fleet"! of Mallows Bay is a reference to the hundreds of ships whose remains still rest in the relatively shallow waters
of Mallows Bay.

Mallows Bay contains the largest collection of wrecks in the Western Hemisphere. More than 100 of the vessels are wooden
steamships, part of a fleet built to cross the Atlantic during World War 1. However, most of these ships were obsolete upon
completion after the end of the war. The most distinct ship seen at Mallows Bay is the S.S. Accomac.

The ships were stored in the James River until they were sold to the Western Marine & Salvage Company. The company moved
the ships to the Potomac River at Widewater, Virginia and in 1925, they were towed to Mallows Bay. Western Marine went
bankrupt and the ships remained where they lay.

The bay was listed as an archaeological and historic district on the National Register of Historic Places in 2015.
References:

1 Shomette, Donald G. (Winter 2001). The Ghost Fleet of Mallows Bay. The Maryland Natural Resource. Retrieved
December 19, 2010.

2 peck, Garrett (2012). The Potomac River: A History and Guide. Charleston, SC: The History Press, p. 145.
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Nuclear submarine Audacious rolled out from Barrow shipyard?
28 April 2017

The submarine cost about £1.4bn ($1.8bn) to build

The Royal Navy's newest nuclear submarine has been rolled
out of its dockyard in west Cumbria.

The 7,400-tonne Audacious, which is capable of firing
Tomahawk missiles, was built at BAE System's site in Barrow
at a cost of about £1.4bn.

The 320ft (97m) long Astute-class vessel will now undergo
preliminary tests ahead of sea trials next year.
iff'w > Three other Astute-class submarines are at different stages of

o T T © ey ' construction at the Barrow yard.
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The submarine cost about £1.4bn to build

The submarine, which will be one of a fleet of seven, is also armed with Spearfish torpedoes, fitted with the latest sonar capability
and powered by a nuclear reactor.
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The Astute-class are the largest and most advanced attack submarines
operated by the Royal Navy.

BAE's Barrow yard is one of the largest of its kind in Europe

A Royal Navy spokesman said: "Ahead of Audacious, HMS Astute, Ambush and Artful are already contributing to operations and
are well placed to protect both the Queen Elizabeth-class aircraft carriers and the Continuous At Sea Deterrent.

The vessel is one of four being built at BAE in Barrow



After initial testing in Barrow, the submarine will go out for sea trials

"The nuclear submarine remains the hallmark of a first-rate maritime power. Audacious, and the men and women of the
Royal Navy submarine service, will give the UK a decisive advantage for decades to come."

Reference:

!1British Broadcasting Company (BBC, 28 April 2017): From the section Cumbria. Retrieved 12 May 2017 from:
http://www.bbc.com/news/uk-england-cumbria-39746514
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